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Dear Parents/Carers 
 
What a wonderful week we have had! I was lucky enough to join Years 1 and 2 
on a trip to the Minack to see Wind in the Willows followed by a picnic at the 
beach. The show was so good and the children had a wonderful day. The 
behaviour of the children was great throughout, a great representation of our 
school. A huge thank you to staff for organising and the parent helpers who 
were able to join us on the day.  
 
On the same day, Years 5 and 6 took part in our first ever intra school 
swimming gala. The children took part in a variety of races showing off their 
skills in terms on distance and strokes and had a great time! The crowd were 
great at cheering the children on - overall a great event. Thanks so much to Mrs 
Williams for organising it, we will definitely be adding it as an annual sporting 
event! 
 
Our Mazey Day parade on Thursday was a huge success. The school looked cool 
in blue, and paraded their wonderful creations with pride. The main octopus 
image looked fantastic! This was funded by PK Pothcurno as part of the Herds 
project. You can find out more information about it here: The HERDS – Our 
Journey | PK Porthcurno. Big thanks go to Alice and Mae for helping the 
children create something so wonderful. I am very much looking forward to the 
parade tomorrow and hope to see many of you there.  
 
Have a great Mazey weekend! 
 
Nichola Smith 
Headteacher 

Alverton Mazey information 
 

All the information about the procession on Mazey Day tomorrow 
has been sent home by email. We are in the 3pm parade. 
 

Please come and support us if you can. 

https://pkporthcurno.com/pk-stories/the-herds-our-journey/
https://pkporthcurno.com/pk-stories/the-herds-our-journey/


Remember – safeguarding is  everyone’s 

responsibility 

If you have a safeguarding concern, please 

contact Nichola Smith (Designated 

Safeguarding Lead) at 

nsmith@alverton.tpacademytrust.org or, if 

it is out of school hours, please contact the 

Multi Agency Referral Unit on 0300 1231 

116;  

E-mail: 

multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk  

THIS IS OUR 

 

HELP YOUR SHELF 

 

How it Works 

 

It’s all free. 

 

Take what you need, 
whenever you need it. 

 

No Questions Asked – No Judgements Made 

 

Give what you can if you would like to. 

Donations wanted 
Our Help Your Shelf is looking 
rather bare. If you are able to 
bring in any non-perishable 
food items, cleaning products 
or toiletries, we would be very 
grateful. These will all go to 
helping our families and 
community. Thank you very 
much. 

Class photos 

All class photos were taken recently and your child should have 

come home with a slip with all the information about how to buy 

them if you wish to. To get free postage back to school, please buy 

them online by 29th June. Any questions, please contact Hatchbox 

direct by emailing HatchBoxPhoto@hotmail.com 

Clubs 
 

Year 3-6 Rounders on Wednesday 
2nd July will be cancelled next 
week as Mrs Stellon is away. 

Sun hats and water bottles 

Don’t forget that your child needs 

a filled, named water bottle with 

them every day and if the weather 

is hot and sunny, please ensure 

they have a sun hat and have had 

sunscreen applied before school. 

Thanks. 

mailto:multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk


Chitty Chitty Bang Bang photos 

If you’d like to order some photos of the show, (we also have a few of the 

choir) there is a folder at the office with order forms. Photos are £1.25 each, 

cash only with the order please. Deadline for ordering is next Thursday 3rd 

July in the morning as we are taking them that day for printing. 





Bodrifty visit to The Gardeners’ House 

On Tuesday Bodrifty was the first ever school group to visit The Gardeners House in  

Morrab Gardens since they opened! Daisy, from the Gardeners House, said “They very 

kindly came to help us try lots of different activities, try out our spaces and have fun in The 

Gardens…we had a really lovely day!” 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Daisy also said “On Mazey Day The Gardeners’ House, in Morrab 
Gardens next to Morrab Library, will be a quiet space – come have a 
look at our sensory garden and have a sit down and fill your water 
bottles – a good space if your children (or you) are finding it all a bit 
too hectic!” 





0300 123 3393 

0808 802 6666 

0344 411 1444 

Penzance CTIPA Foodbank 

The CTIPA Foodbank in Penzance provides food for 
anyone in need. If their support would be helpful to 
you, just phone Veryan or Adele in the office in 
confidence on 01736 364087 and they can phone the 
Foodbank for you who will be able to help. 
The Foodbank are extremely busy at the moment and 
are very grateful for any donations. 

 

www.mind.org.uk 

0300 123 3393 



 

There is a lot of help and advice available to help you keep your children safe online. Have a look at the 

Online Safety section of our website for lots of useful information and links  http://www.alverton.org.uk/

website/online_safety_for_families/246722.  Your child’s teacher will also always be happy to talk to you 

about online safety.  

http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722


STARS OF THE WEEK 
Little Foxes  Arthur for fantastic joining in during the Mazey Parade & always giving things a go 

Little Owls  Finley for showing resilience & coming into nursery with a smile 

Kittiwakes  Cleo  Enthusiasm: for showing amazing enthusiasm towards all her learning 

Curlews  Alfie  Enthusiasm: for a positive attitude to school 

Puffins  Arlo  Enthusiasm: for wearing a hugs smile & dancing during the Mazey parade 

Owls   Luna  Enthusiasm: for her enthusiasm about everything we do  

Kingfishers  Harrison Perseverance: for trying so hard in his recount writing 

Trencrom  Sebastian Perseverance: for working extremely hard this week on his tests 

Lanyon  Izzy  Enthusiasm: for always approaching every task with a smile on her face 

Kerris   Bethany Enthusiasm: for coming in and being ready to learn 

Bodrifty  Jacob  Enthusiasm: for fantastic effort in the swimming gala 

   Violet Enthusiasm: for amazing enthusiasm for nature on our trip to Morrab Gardens 

Bosigran  Analise Responsibility: for always working hard & showing a positive attitude 

Kenidjack  Layla  Responsibility: for following the school values every day 

Lunchtime Star Ottilie for playing with & nurturing our younger members of the school 

    Darcy for playing with & nurturing our younger members of the school 

    Nikolas for a super healthy packed lunch 

   

The fair is in town, the paper and bamboo creations have been made 
and paraded around the field, the blue clothes out in force. It’s that 
weekend that you will either love or hate (a bit like marmite). Yes, it’s 
Mazey. There are many definitions of this time of year - fun, 
expensive, crowded, sunny, colourful, noisy, vibrant, stressful. 
Whichever word or words fits for you, all is fine, come and enjoy if you 
and yours like it, come and enjoy if you and yours want to, stay at 
home if it’s not you thing. Don’t feel the pressure, if it doesn’t suit, 
don’t do it. If it sounds like fun, brace yourselves and have a get out 
clause ready; you may need it. Nobody knows you and your family like 
you do so the decision is yours; you’re the adults so you can call the 
shots. And if you do go and it is all too much for you or the children, 
cut and run is my advice because it really doesn’t suit everybody. I 
may see you there, I may not. I’ll be at school as usual next week so I 
may see you there too. Much love, Mrs D xxx  



DIARY DATES 

Monday 30th June Year 3 Beach Day 

Tuesday 1st July Year 6 transition day to Humphry Davy & 

Mounts Bay 

Tuesday 1st July Year 4 Eden trip 

Wednesday 2nd - Friday 4th July Year 6 London 

Friday 18th July 

2.30-4.30pm 

FOAS Summer Fair 

Tuesday 22nd July 

1.30pm 

Year 6 Leavers Assembly 

Tuesday 22nd July 

3.15pm 

Last day of Summer term 

Wednesday 23rd July INSET Day - school closed 

Thursday 24th July-Friday 29th August Summer holidays 

Monday 1st September INSET Day - school closed 

Tuesday 2nd September 

8.30am 

School opens for Autumn term 

Lost Property  
The lost property box (outside the side hall door) is overflowing again. 
We will be clearing it out soon and any un-named items will be sent 
to the charity shop. If your child is missing anything, please check the 
box as soon as possible. 
Anything named will be given back to your child. Please name all 
items of clothing so that less gets given away. 
 


